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Holy Week Schedule 

 
4/2 Palm/Passion Sunday - Join us @ 10am to enter 
the story of Jesus’ final week beginning with the triumphal 
entry and the waving of Palms. 
 
4/6 Maundy Thursday - Join us @ 6:30pm for the 
Living Last Supper worship as we sit around the last                     
supper table with Jesus and the disciples. 
 
4/7  Good Friday - Join us @ 6:30pm for a Tenebrae 
worship commemorating Jesus’  death on the cross and the 
extinguishing of the light of the world. 
 
4/8  Easter Vigil - Join us @ St. John’s Episcopal 
Church at 8:00 pm in a service of light in expectation of 
dawn of Easter morn. 
 
4/9 Easter - Join us @ 8am or 10am for the joy of 
Christ’s resurrection and Jesus’ victory over death. 
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Dream On! 
 

We’ve had an entire series this Lent dedicated 
to dreaming.  When you read through the                      
Bible, you’ll notice all kinds of dreams and 
visions throughout the story.  Everyday people  
see extraordinary things. 
  
Part of what God does is reveal.  Faith is the 
ability to see with God’s eyes by trusting in 
something more than ourselves.  Hope is the 
vision of that which is not realized yet.  And love is the action that drives us forward in                          
action. 
 
Our Vision Team continues to discern and wrestle with this question, “What is God’s dream 
for the world and how do we as a community of faith live into it?”  
 
Throughout the Lenten Daring to Dream series, we received a lot of feedback from the         
congregation.  Each week, we created a word cloud to share with the combined insights of the 
church. 
 
The images represent those insights.  I hope that we’ll continue to dream throughout this year, 
and that God’s vision becomes clearer, so that we can live it and share it abundantly. 
 
Some more ways to engage in the visioning: 
 
1) Pray. By lifting up the vision, we become more attuned to listening to God’s voice speak 

which opens our eyes spiritually. 
2) Reflect on the Lenten Midweek series: Dare to Dream.  If you missed it, you can always 

visit our website and watch the archived                 
worships. 
3) Join us for a Visionboard Workshop on 
April 16th.  More details are provided in                    
another article.  
4) Have conversations with one another.  Ask 
those vision questions, “What is God’s 
dream?  What are the deepest needs in the 
world today?  How do 

we fit in?  What are the particular gifts we can share?” 
5) Continue to stay tuned for more opportunities. 
  
         Peace,  
         Pastor Jake 

        

 
A Message from the Pastor 
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Abundant Blessings 

 

 

02 Alvin Bravenec 
04 Bruce Thatcher 
04 Kathy Mosher 
04 Missy Paullus 
05 Debbie Bell 
07 Terry Westerman 
08 Kim Huntsman 
08 Emily Khalil 
09 Emma Fain 
12 Christopher Briner 
13 Sharon Anderson 
14 Ann Keeler 
15 Jackson Anderson 
16 Vicky Roda 
16 Jane Moeller 
16 Ruben Butrico 
17 Jace Kaufman 
18 Matt Tippens 
21 Dennis Tumlinson 
25 Courtney Peebles 
25 Lukas Tippens 
26 Bradley Thomas 
26 Alise Davenport 
27 Camryn Wilkie-Dickman 
28 Marlene Karabinus 
29 Brandie Luce 
30 Xander Khalil 

Peace Lutheran Church has an 
active Prayer Ministry.  We have 
an Email Prayer Chain, we have a 
Zoom “Sweet Hour of Prayer” 
Group that meets every Monday 
morning at 9:00 a.m. 
and we have a Prayer 
loom that is included 
in our                      
Sunday morning               
prayers.  All are                    
welcome to join our 
email Prayer Chain and our                
Monday morning Prayer Group.  
We have experienced some                 
amazing, answered prayers this 
year and we have given comfort to 
many of our members in their 
times of distress.  Please consider 
being a part of our Prayer                        
Ministry in this new year.  You 
can email me at 
beckyvoges@yahoo.com                         
for more information. 

 
April Birthdays 

John and Patti Kassel 
April 7 2001 

Brody and Shannon Johnson 
April 22, 2000 

James and Brandy Huston 
April 24, 2004 

Jim and Beverly Giacoletti 
April 27, 1984 

Jim and Judy Johnson 
April 28, 1967 

April  
Anniversaries Thanks to Nate 

Fain, Brody,  
Shannon and 
Jacob Johnson 
for their                       
fundraising to 

shave their heads in support of 
research for cancer in children.  
As an adult cancer survivor, I am 
grateful for their contribution. 
 
Michele Bauman 

Peace Prayer 
Ministry 

Boots Sexton 
Riley Martinez 

Michelle Rappmund 
Rick Smith 

Betty Wilcox 
Major Friedrich 
Tommy Perkins 
Margaret Weese 
Luke Padalecki 

Judy Phife 
Earl Blaschke 
Art Woytek 

John Claycomb 
Margo Woollven 

Arlene Wold 
Martin Franz 
Helen Probst 
Trice Kastein 
Cody Smith 

 
Prayers 

 
Thank You 

Our Little Pantry is blessing lives 
each day because of your support.  
As we head into the coldest months 
of the year we would like to place a 
few hats and gloves in the pantry 
for people who stop by.  Any           
donations you have can be placed 
in the SOS Shopping Cart in the 
Narthex.   
 
If you would like more information 
or would like to volunteer to help 
stock the pantry, please contact 
Becky Voges at 
beckyvoges@yahoo.com.  

 
Little Pantry 

mailto:beckyvoges@yahoo.com
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From the Desk of Deacon Andrew 

How Lutherans Interpret the Bible Series  
 

The Theology of the Cross 
 
Lutherans believe that the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ is the ultimate focal 
point of the Bible that reveals something profound about God’s love for us, and also 
about God’s expectation for how we are to love and treat others.  Martin Luther himself 
came up with the term, the “Theology of the Cross”, which became a central defining 
characteristic of the Reformation movement and remains so to this day.  The theology of 
the cross emphasizes that…. 
 

 God’s love is most perfectly revealed through the sacrificial death of Jesus on 
the cross. 

 

 God meets us in the midst of our sorrow, our pain, and our brokenness.  
 

 The cross is God’s embrace of unconditional acceptance, forgiveness, and 
love. 

 

 Grace and forgiveness can and do cost God everything. 
 

 God’s power is made perfect in weakness, in sacrifice, in vulnerability, not in 
exerting strength over others.  

 

 We cannot save ourselves by our own efforts, no matter how hard we may 
try.  

 

 We do not find God and secure God’s favor by reaching a higher level of 
personal morality. 

 

 Christian discipleship is a call to follow Jesus, not merely admire Jesus. 
 

 Following Jesus means obedience to God and demonstrating genuine                 
sacrificial love toward others.  

 

 Baptism becomes the central event in our lives, the event which tells us who we are and how we are to live. 
 

 Through baptism, we are called to die daily to ourselves, to our selfish thoughts, words, and deeds. 
 

 Just as we die with Christ through our baptism, we are also raised by Christ to new life, a life shaped by the 
cross itself. 

 

 We stand in solidarity with those on the margins of our society, and offer to them the hope and promise of the 
gospel.  

 

 We reject the “theology of glory”, meaning any attempt to establish the kingdom of God through power, 
triumphalism, wealth, self-righteous influence, oppression, violence, or rejection of the needs of others.  

“I have been crucified with Christ, and it is no longer I who live, but it is Christ who 
lives in me. And the life I now live in the flesh I live by the faith of the Son of 
God, who loved me and gave himself for me.”                          (Galatians 2:19b-20) 



 5 

 
From the  Desk of Deacon Andrew 

Family Easter Celebration 

Saturday, April 8th 

10:30 am—Noon 
 

Calling all families with children elementary school age 
and younger!  Join us on Saturday, April 8th at 10:30 am 
for a family Easter celebration at the church featuring an 
outdoor Easter egg hunt, singing, Easter crafts and                     
puppets!  Be sure to invite friends!  

VBS Day Camp  
“Amen!  Let It Be So!” 

Monday, June 12th - Friday, June 16th 
8:30 am - 3:30 pm each day 
@ Peace Lutheran Church 

Cost: $50 per camper 
 

All children who have completed Kindergarten—5th grade are                      
invited to join us at Peace Lutheran Church for a fun week of VBS 
adventures, led by camp staff from Camp Lutherhill.  Friends are 
welcome, too!  
 
Our theme for this year’s Day Camp is “Amen!  Let It Be So!”  
 
“Be cheerful no matter what; pray all the time; thank God no matter what happens.  
This is the way God wants you who belong to Christ Jesus to live.”   
1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 (The Message) 
 
God invites us to pray, Jesus teaches us to pray and the Spirit intercedes when we have no words to pray.             
Prayer is God’s holy invitation to give thanks and seek help each and every day.  So let us pray!  
 
Online registration is open now.  Please go to the Peace website or the weekly e-News for the sign-up link. 
After you sign-up, you will receive an email from the church with Day Camp details, a Registration/Consent 
form and instructions for payment.  For more information about our Day Camp or if you would like to                      
volunteer to help, please contact Deacon Andrew (deaconandrew@peacenb.org).  

Summer Camp Registration Time! 
 

Cross Trails Ministry Summer Camps are held at Ebert Ranch, Camp Chrysalis and unique off-site locations. 
Campers share in Christian community as they play, explore and discover a deeper, personal faith while          
forming friendships and developing skills that last a lifetime.  You can view the current availability for the 
Cross Trails summer camp season at  https://crosstrails.org/availability-calendar/ 
Please let us know when you register your son/daughter.  The church will reimburse families for $300 per 
camper.  Please turn in your receipt to the church office (either Valerie or Deacon Andrew) in order to                        
receive reimbursement.  

https://crosstrails.org/availability-calendar/
https://crosstrails.org/availability-calendar/
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The Sanctuary will be open from                       
12:00 Noon until 6:00 pm for prayer 
and meditation.  If you would like to 
take an hour to pray for our                         
congregation, our community and our 
world, please sign up to take a shift.  
Contact Becky Voges at                                       
830-587-4003 if you want to sign up 
or if you have a prayer request.  

Easter Breakfast 
Sunday, April 9th 
7:00 am - 9:45 am 

 
We will be serving 

breakfast tacos, rolls and fruit before  
and between the 8:00 am & 10:00 am 

Easter Worship Services. 
 

 
 

Help us decorate our altar area on Easter Sunday 
with an Easter Lily.  The Lilies are $10 each.  If 
you would like to add a little extra color, we have 
the option of a Tulip plant for $20.  The sign-up 
sheet is in the Narthex or you can text or call         
Kathi Anderson at 210-643-8855 and she will 

add you to the list.  After the Easter Service you 
can take your plant home with you. 

 
Easter Lilies and Tulips 

Good Friday Prayer Vigil 
April 7th 

Easter Breakfast 
April 9th 
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And then God answered:  “Write this.  Write what you see. Write it out in big block letters so 
that it can be read on the run.  This vision message is a witness pointing to what’s coming.  
It aches for the coming—it can hardly wait!  And it doesn’t lie.  If it seems slow in coming, 
wait. It’s on its way.  It will come right on time.”  
                                  Habakkuk 2:2-3 (The MSG) 
 
You are invited to come and create a Vision Board for Peace 
Lutheran Church on Sunday, April 16th from                        
11:30 am till 2:00 pm.  There will be a free-will offering 
lunch.  You have been invited by Pastor Jake and the                     
leadership teams of Peace Lutheran to listen for God’s                 
whispering voice of what God has in store for Peace                          
Lutheran. 
  
What is a vision board?  It is a visual and written                              
representation of our prayerful hopes, dreams, goals, and 
promises from God for our future.  This is a creative process, and we encourage and invite all, 
including kids to come and participate.  
 
We are looking for OLD magazines and newspapers that can be donated for this project. 
Register HERE by April 12th.  

Vision Board Workshop 
God-Sized Dreams:  Come Dream With God For Peace Lutheran Church 

Family Promise’s mission is to help families with children 
facing homelessness achieve and sustain independence.  
Families move to a new congregation each week in which 
they are hosted as guests.  Congregations provide shelter, 
meals, and community for the families in the evenings.  
 
Peace’s Family Promise Host Week is April 9-16.    
 
During that week we need the following volunteer areas filled to welcome our guests:  
• Serve as overnight hosts (2 individuals each night) 
• Help with the afternoon/evening set up, clean up, and engagement with families                                     

(2 individuals each day) 
• Support meal preparation, cooking, and serving (1 to 2 individuals each day) 
 
If you would like to help, you can sign up in the Narthex or contact Karen Laughlin at  
phrlnghrn@aol.com or 832-584-4068. 

Family Promise Host Week 
April 9 - 16 

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/5c1a949d900643eab4c7d1182229e3a5
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Mission Spotlight - Sunday, April 23 
 
Headwaters at the Comal 
 
Mission:  “To strengthen the relationship between the community and 
nature by showcasing the significance of the Comal Springs.”                         
Headwaters started their journey in 2012 through the vision of NBU 
and community stakeholders to start the design process.  The non-profit 
Headwaters was formed in 2017 to begin planning and transformation 
of the 16-acre site that houses their education and community center 
today. For more information:  
https://headwatersatthecomal.com/  
 

There are many programs to get involved in such as their Youth & Adult educational programs, conducting 
tours of their site, and assisting with site maintenance.  Peace will have a volunteer work day in the next few 
months to assist with site maintenance and be able to tour the property.  Interested in volunteering on your 
own or with others?  Headwaters hosts ongoing volunteer opportunities every 
Thursday and Saturday mornings: https://volunteer.servespot.org/
communityservice/projectdetails/5f2f229c7e33f62194edca7d  
 
If you would like to support this cause financially, please make checks out to 
Peace Lutheran Church.  Giving online is available as well by clicking the link 
or scanning the code below.  Regardless of your method of support, please be 
sure to include "Mission Spotlight" in the memo. 
 
https://bit.ly/3MP8sPF 

 

Peace Lutheran Church 
April 2023 Mission Spotlight 

The Day Trippers are heading to Fredericksburg’s Wildseed 
Farms on Thursday, April 20th.  This is the nations largest 
working Wildflower Farm. There are 200 acres of wildflowers 
that bloom from March to October.  There are walking trails that 
are wheelchair accessible. There is a beautiful Gift Shop, and a 
Lantana Nursery. There are Butterfly Gardens and Hummingbird 
feeders everywhere!  If anyone wants to eat before we return 
home, they have a Café that serves light snacks and sandwiches.    
 
We will meet at the church at 9:00 am and carpool to  
Fredericksburg.  Please call Becky Voges at 830-587-4003                 
and let her know that you plan to go, so we wait for you. 

 
Peace Day Trippers 

https://headwatersatthecomal.com/
https://volunteer.servespot.org/communityservice/projectdetails/5f2f229c7e33f62194edca7d
https://volunteer.servespot.org/communityservice/projectdetails/5f2f229c7e33f62194edca7d
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Peace Feast 

You are invited to participate in Peace Feast (a small group gathering for a meal and                             
conversation to get to know one another).  The host of the month will be in contact with you to 
determine the date, time, and location of a meal.  It can be 
either at a restaurant or in a home. 
 
If interested in partaking in a meal, register HERE! For 
more information or questions, please contact Jane 
Moeller at 830-214-0539 janecmoeller@gmail.com or                                     
Darcy Mittelstaedt at 480-231-0658                                            
darcy.mittelstaedt@gmail.com  
 
P.S. We have/had 24 people signed up for February!  One 
group has already met and reported it went very well and looking forward to the next month. 

It has been several years since we have been able to enjoy our annual worship/picnic event. 
We are so excited about being able celebrate spring once more in the beauty of this park.                       
St. Andrew Lutheran will be joining us that day.  We will be in the large Pavilion for the                  
10:00 a.m. Worship and the meal afterward.  Please bring a folding chair if you are able, 
chairs will be available if needed.  We will provide meat, water and tea.  Please bring a side 
dish and a dessert to share.  Please bring the children and grandchildren.  There is a                              

playground, and we will have mega bubbles, washer toss 
and few other games to enjoy for the big kids as well.  
 
If you have never been to Cypress Bend, you are in for a 
treat.  The Guadalupe River runs next to the park and you 
can see it from the Pavilion.  You can walk down and even 
put your feet in if you choose to.  So, please mark your                             
calendars so you plan to be with us for worship, good food 
and a beautiful day in God’s creation!  Special thanks to 

Thrivent For Lutherans for providing the meat for our event.  For more information, call 
Becky Voges at 830-587-4003. 

Peace and St. Andrew Lutheran  
Cypress Bend Outdoor Worship and Picnic - April 30 

 

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/e7a4143fd06a4add916ceb6f1c0032dd
mailto:janecmoeller@gmail.com
mailto:darcy.mittelstaedt@gmail.com
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“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, 
“plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you 
hope and a future.”  Jer. 29:11 (NIV) 
 
Peace Lutheran is currently going through a process of                        
visioning.  We are asking the question, “where is God calling 
Peace Lutheran Church as a community of Christians, right 
here and right now?”  We are wondering what it means to be 
God’s church in this post-pandemic world, what are Peace’s 
best gifts for ministry, and how/where we can be a blessing in 
our community.  
 

YOU are an important part of our visioning process - we are inviting everyone in our faith community into 
dreaming with us.  During the season of Lent, we asked a variety of questions using open-ended prompts to 
help us discern where God is calling us.  This word cloud image visually reflects the first three weeks of the 
Lenten prompts: 
 

“God’s dream for the world Is…” 
“What are the biggest needs around us…?” 
“God, use us to … “ 
 

As we continue to gather words, phrases, images and ideas, we constantly pray and listen for God’s voice,         
asking God to reveal God’s vision for Peace Lutheran Church.  We will have more opportunities for everyone 
to be engaged in this process throughout the rest of spring and into summer.  We invite you to pray with us and 
join us in our visioning!  

 
What is God’s Vision for Peace Lutheran 

A big thank you to Brody, Shannon, & Jacob Johnson and Nate Fain and for all who supported them as they 
shaved their heads over the weekend as a part of the St. Baldrick Cancer Research Fundraiser. 
 
Our team was able to raise over $3000.  What a generous gift! 
 
St. Baldrick’s began when three Irish-Americans wanted to raise money to provide 
more resources for child cancer.  They started it on St. Patrick’s Day, and they                        
decided they’d shave their heads to raise support.  Hence, the name St. Baldrick stuck. 
Today it’s the largest nongovernmental funding for child cancer research sprawling 
across the countries with groups forming their own head-shaving venues. 
 
Your gift will give kids hope, supporting the best research across the country, through 
the largest charitable funder of childhood cancer research grants. 
 

Cancer kills more of our kids than any other disease.  Join the fight 
against childhood cancer.  If you’d still like to give, you are welcome 
to share by visiting: 
 
www.stbaldricks.org/teams/mypage/135098/2023 

St. Baldrick’s Day  
Childhood Cancer Research 

http://www.stbaldricks.org/teams/mypage/135098/2023
http://www.stbaldricks.org/teams/mypage/135098/2023
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Peace Lutheran Church is a part of the Southwestern Texas Synod, one 
of 65 synods (geographic regions of connected congregations). 
 
The word synod comes from a Greek word meaning "to travel a                       
common road––to walk together."  The congregations, the people, and 
the ministries in our expansive geographical region of the Southwestern 
area of Texas––this is synod.  Our local ministry and witness includes 
250+ rostered ministers, 120+ congregations, 6 campus ministries,           
Cross Trails Ministry, numerous ministry partners including Upbring 
and Lutheran Foundation of the Southwest, the Office of the Bishop, 
and the Synod Council.   
 
Each year we gather to worship, pray, share good news, and conduct the 
work of the church together.  Much like a congregational annual                    
meeting, the synod assembly shares a similar purpose. 
 
The theme for the 2023 Southwestern Texas Synod Assembly is 
“Mientras Tanto,” a Spanish phrase meaning “Meanwhile” or “In the 
Meantime” in English.  At the 2022 synod assembly, we dwelt in the 
story of Philip and the Ethiopian Eunuch (Acts 8:26-40).  This year we 
dwell in the story of the conversion of Saul (Acts 9:1-19).  These two 
stories at first seem in many ways unrelated but are connected in Scripture, being written one 
after the other and connected by the word “mientras tanto,” “meanwhile.”  This year, while 
dwelling in one story, we also dwell in the reality that many stories are occurring at the same 
time, that God’s presence is in many places and the Spirit working within many people and 
communities. 
 

We are trying something new and will split the 
2023 Synod Assembly into two parts!  
 
April 22, 2023:  One Day in Person Assembly 
Learning & Fellowship Event 
 

This day will encompass much of what you'd find outside of the assembly business including 
our speaker(s), workshops, etc.  All are welcome to attend in Corpus Christi, Seguin or Zoom. 
 
 
May 6, 2023:  One Day Digital Business Assembly on Zoom 
 
This gathering will be entirely online, will consist of the business portion of the assembly.           
Voting Members will attend online.  Non Voting Members may watch via Facebook Live. 
 
For more information visit: https://www.swtsynod.org/pages/assembly 

 
Synod Assembly 2023 

https://www.swtsynod.org/pages/assembly
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On March 5th, we welcomed the following persons as new Peace Partners: 
  
• Frank Krause:  Frank was born and raised in South Dakota on a dairy and grain 

farm.  He joined the army in 1980 and received a medical discharge in 1997.  He 
worked in construction for 42 years.  He is married to Pam and they have two                
daughters, Rachel and Jessica.  He retired in 2021.  Frank hopes to deepen his faith 
and see what else God has in store for him.    

 
• Pam Krause:  She and Frank lived and raised their family in Watertown,                          

South Dakota.  They began attending church at Peace in the winter of 2021.  They 
return to South Dakota for five months in late spring and summer.  They are also 
members at Grace Lutheran in Watertown.  They are interested in becoming more 
active in the Peace Lutheran community.  Helping others has always been a big part 
of their family  life.  They would like to continue this mission through opportunities 
at Peace Lutheran.  

 
• Alan Freeman:  Dr. Freeman is a retired professor and coach from the University of Wisconsin—

LaCrosse.  He has been married to Sandy for 56 years.  They have two daughters, Lisa and Michele and                 
4 granddaughters.  He has a Doctorate Degree from the University of Utah, two PHD’s in Special Physical 
Education and Elementary PE.  He loves to golf, read and exercise daily.  He and his wife love to travel 
and have been all over the world.  Alan’s biggest hope as he explores deepening his faith life, is getting to 
know the local community and sharing his faith.     

 
• Sandra Freeman:  Sandra grew up on a farm in central Minnesota.  She met her husband, Alan, when he 

came to teach in her home town.  They lived in Wisconsin until Alan retired to Arizona in 2001.  They 
moved to Texas two years ago to be closer to their oldest daughter and family, who live in the Canyon 
Lake area.  Sandra worked in the financial services area holding many different types of jobs.  She plays 
some golf, loves to read, enjoys mahjong, bunco and walking for exercise.  To deepen her faith life, she 
wants to share in worship with others.  

 
• Steven Robbins:  Steven holds a BA in Music from Texas Lutheran University with 

the guitar as his principal instrument.  He then studied vocal music at UTSA, where 
he was the assistant conductor of the UTSA Chorus.  While at UTSA, Steven also 
sang with the San Antonio Symphony Mastersingers.  Steven has been an elemen-
tary music teacher in the public school system for the past 19 years.  He currently 
teaches at Vogel Elementary School in Seguin ISD.  He also serves as the part-time 
Choir Director here at Peace.  He is the father of Sarah and Samuel.    

 
 
• Gary Goodson:  Gary transferred to Peace from Faith Lutheran Church in Austin.  

He is a retired U.S. Army Chaplain.  He is married to Maxine and they have three                          
children.  

 
• Maxine Goodson:  Maxine transferred to Peace from Faith Lutheran Church in                     

Austin.  She is a retired teacher.  She is married to Gary and they have three                  
children.  

 
 
 
• Michael Simpson:  Michael is a computer programmer and database administrator, 

who works mostly on the backend of computers and websites. 

 
Welcome New Peace Partners  

Pam & Frank Krause 

Steven Robbins 

Gary & Maxine Goodson 

Michael Simpson 
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• Kimberly Pampell:  Kim lived in Lake Conroe for 17 years and has live here for the past 3 1/2 years.  She 
has worked in the Mortgage Industry for the past 20+ years.  She loves going to the movies, reading, music 
and spending time with friends and family.  She is married to Jason and they have a son, Shelby.  Kim 
hopes to get back on track with her relationship with God and the church and hopes her family will join 
her.  

 
• Shelby Pampell:  Shelby is 12.  He loves to hunt, fish, and is active in 4H, where he shows pigs. 
 
• Clint Phillips:  Clint served 24 years in the Navy.  He went from enlisted 

corpsman to the University of Idaho to Aviation—Civil Affairs—Public                    
Affairs.  He was born and raised Lutheran, mainly by grandparents in                            
California.  He has been married for 15 years to Jenny.  He retired to Texas a 
year and a half ago and now is in digital marketing for a non-profit firm.  He 
loves rugby, football, camping, fishing and gardening.  

 
• Jennifer Phillips:  Jennifer was born in Minnesota, oldest of three and moved 

around a lot due to father working for the railroad.  Her mother was DCE in 
LCMS churches.  She attended A& M and studied biomedical services and                  
epidemiology.  She married Clint in 2008 and they had miracle baby, Charlie 
in 2011.  She currently runs a behavioral health program for the U.S. Army.  
Jenny is crafty, loves people and music.  She wants to spread God’s love and 
good news to her community while her family grows in faith together.  

 
• Charlie Phillips:  Charlie is a 5th grader at Freiheit Elementary.  He loves to 

build model kits, collecting cards, drawing, gaming, robotics and UIL.     
 
• Dan Healey and Shy Healey:  Shy and Dan are a military family and have mostly lived in Oklahoma and 

Texas, with a few years in Hawaii.  Shy currently works as a 
Nurse Practitioner for Pak Medical Group.  She is also an Air 
Force Reserve member and belongs to a unit in Virginia.  Shy 
loves to cook, bake and do needlework.  

 
• Brendan Healey:  Brendan attends Smithson Valley High 

School.  He is in the 11th grade.   
 
• Connor Healey:  Connor attends Smithson Valley High 

School.  He is in the 9th grade.  He enjoys                         
shooting, sports, video games, and Texas A&M.  

 
• Evelyn Healey:  Evelyn attends Smithson Valley High School.  She is in the 7th grade.  
 
 
• Dennis Hank:  Dennis transferred from Abiding Presence Lutheran Church.  He is a                 

widower and has two sons, Nicholas and Austin.  

 
Welcome New Peace Partners 

Jennifer, Clint & 
Charlie Phillips 

Evelyn, Dan, Shy, Brendan & Connor Healey 

Dennis Hank 



 14 

Carol Franz - President     Fellowship Team - Becky Voges 
Megan Wenzel - Vice President    Finance Team - James Huston 
Matthew Simmont - Secretary    Outreach Team - Open 
Don Hodde - Treasurer     Property - Open 
Kathi Anderson - Member At-Large   Service Team - Brandi Raschke 
Vicki Hillmer - Member At-Large    Worship Team Judi Miller 
David Thomas - Member At-Large    
Forrest Willis - Member At-Large     

The Nursery is currently open for the 10:00 am Sunday 
Service!  All volunteers have been certified to serve in 
this ministry.  However, we need more volunteers to help 
keep it up and running.  If you’re interested, please                 
contact Deacon Andrew for more details.  

 
2023 Flowers 

Signing up for flowers is just a click away.  We utilize a Sign Up Genius online. 
 

Visit the Peace website at www.peacenb.org.  Scroll to the 
bottom and click on the Flower Button.  This will take you 
directly to the Flower Sign Up Genius.   
 
Please review the available slots, click on the date to sign 
up, then scroll to the bottom and click the Submit and Sign 
Up Button.  Enter your dedication, name(s), and 
email.  Click the Sign Up Button Now. 

 
The cost of the flowers has increased to $50.00.  Make checks payable to Peace 
and mark "flowers" in the memo.  Contact the church office if you need any                         
assistance. 

 
Nursery News 

 
Church Council  and Ministry Team Leaders 2023 
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FUND BEGINNING 
BALANCE 

INCOME EXPENSE TRANSFERS ENDING 
BALANCE 

General Fund $      21,017.93 $     29,538.39 $     36,570.29  $      13,986.03 

Building Fund $      10,987.23 $       1,679.85 $              0.00  $      12667.08 

Endowment 
Fund 

$        7,443.15 $          132.25 $              0.00  $        7,575.40 

Endowment  
Investment Fund 

$    119,333.64 $              0.00 $              0.00  $    119,333.64 

Deferred  
Maintenance 
Fund 

$        3,653.27 $              3.71 $              0.00 $     1,000.00* $        4,656.98 

Designated 
Funds 

$      34,376.09 $       1,420.55 $          695.55  $      35,101.09 

Total Funds $    196,811.31 $     32,774.75 $     37,265.84 $      1,000.00 $    193,320.22 

 

 
 

Peace Lutheran Church 
1147 S. Walnut Ave. 

New Braunfels, TX  78130 
Web address:  www.peacenb.org 

830-620-0618 
 

830-312-8797 - Pastor Jake Fain 
830-609-8359 - Valerie Wood 

 
 
 

Office Hours  
Monday - Thursday   
8:00 am - 3:00 pm  

Friday 
8:00 am - 12:00 pm  

 
Worship Service  

Sunday 
10:00 am - Indoor Worship and 
Livestream @ Peace 

peacenb.org/live 

                     

There are several giving options at Peace:  Offering                       
Envelopes; Online Giving (Website); Peace Church App; 
Bank Drafts.  If you would like more information on any 
of the options listed above, please give our Business                       
Administrator, Valerie, a call at 830-620-0618.  

 
Giving at Peace 

Finances 
February 2023 

*$1,000.00:  Property Plant Equipment Reserve Transfer to Deferred Maintenance 
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Peace Lutheran Church 

1147 S. Walnut Ave. 

New Braunfels, TX 78130 


